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environment seems to have been ignored in this plan in its push for more and more 
commercial space to be built in Wimbledon.  
 
I am concerned that the evidence to support an expansion of commercial space is 
not clear. 
In the meeting I attended, the fact that Lidli was moving its headquarters out of 
Wimbledon was used to suggest that if there was more office space in Wimbledon 
they would stay.  Is that truly the situation? Lidli is in the process of a large nation 
wide expansion and it would be unlikely they would have stayed in Wimbledon.  And, 
if as was said in the meeting, there is a huge demand for commercial space, then 
surely there are other companies ready to occupy the space vacated by Lidli.   I 
frequently see adverts for vacant commercial space, so I would have liked to have 
seen evidence of how much commercial space is available in Wimbledon and what 
percentage is unoccupied and for how long. 
 
It would seem to me that if the Council wants Wimbledon to become a Metropolitan 
Centre one major component of that would be to support the development of a 
concert hall.  A significant venue would result in many benefits.  However, this idea 
has been floated for over 30 years and has not received much support from the 
Council.  It is about time the Council gave the idea more support and consideration. 
 
I do not want to see higher building but recognise this is probably 
unavoidable.  However, I would like to see a cap on heights of new buildings in 
residential streets of 4 storeys and in the town centre or commercial areas 8 
storeys.  
 
I also would like to see more done to protect the historical nature of buildings in 
Wimbledon as I believe this is a significant reason why people choose to live here.  
 
Thank you for considering my comments 

Regards 
 
P lyons 




